
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION IX 


75 Hawthorne Street 

San Francisco, CA 94105-3901 

Mr. Robert Talbot AuG Z 6 2015 
Manager 
Navajo Generating Station 
P.O. Box 850 
Page, Arizona 86040 

RE: Application for Administrative Permit Revision for Navajo Generating Station under Tribal Minor 
New Source Review 

Dear Mr. Talbot: 

On May 1, 2015, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 9 Air Permits Office 
received your application for an administrative permit revision under the Tribal Minor New Source 
Review (NSR) Rule at 40 CFR 49.151-161 for the addition of control equipment for mercury emissions. 
The emission increases from this project are below the applicable thresholds for both the major and 
minor NSR programs. As such, this change may be accomplished through an administrative permit 
revision as provided in 40 CFR 49.159(f)(v). Our Technical Support Document is enclosed. 

Enclosed you will find your revised permit that allows you to proceed with the project in your permit 
application. It is Region 9's practice to include the requirements for the PSD and Tribal Minor NSR 
program in a single NSR permit document. As such, we are revising NGS's existing PSD permit, No. 
AZ 08-0 IA, to add the Tribal Minor NSR requirements of this action. Your Tribal Minor NSR permit 
number is T-0004-NN. The added conditions are only applicable under the Tribal Minor NSR rule. 

If you should have any questions please contact Lisa Beckham of my staff at (415) 972-3811 or 
beckham.lisa@epa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 

cc: 	 Dr. Donald Benn, Director Navajo Nation EPA (via email) 
Eugenia Quintana, Navajo Nation EPA (via email) 
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